STATE OF CALIFORNIA - THE RESOURCES AGENCY

ARNOLD SCHWARZENEGGER, Governor

## DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

1416 NINTH STREET, P.O. BOX 942836 SACRAMENTO, CA 94236-0001 (916) 653-5791



JETH 2 2004

Mr. Stephen J. Jones, Power System Manager Placer County Water Agency Post Office Box 667 Foresthill, California 95631

L. L. Anderson Dam, No. 1030 Placer County

Dear Mr. Jones:

We have completed our review of your March 19, 2004 letter which described your proposed operating rule curve for the radial gate operation in October and April. We find your proposal satisfactory.

We are currently awaiting submittal of your design alternatives to mitigate the spillway deficiency for the wet season months of November through March. For the interim, you are authorized to close the spillway gates and store water to the elevations shown on the schedule below:

- 1. Spillway gates shall be held in the full open position between October 1 and April 1, both dates inclusive.
- 2. Between April 2 and April 14, water may be impounded to Elevation 5248, USGS Datum, 15 feet below the top of the closed spillway gates.
- 3. Between April 15 and April 30, the water level may be increased gradually to Elevation 5255, USGS Datum, 8 feet below the top of the closed spillway gates.
- 4. During April if the National Weather Service forecasts 6 inches or more of rain in the next 24-hour period at the Blue Canyon Station BLUC 1 and the reservoir water surface rises above the authorized storage level, personnel with a standby motor generator must be stationed at the dam.

Item 4 is the condition agreed upon based on the telephone conversation between Mike Zumot and Jon Mattson of your office. Please notify us immediately of any unusual occurrence or large impending inflow that could necessitate operation of the gates in the manner different than described in your letter.

JUN 8 2004

ARANCISCO, CALIFO

Mr. Stephen J. Jones, Power System Manager
JUN 2 2004
Page 2

If you have any questions, contact Acting Regional Engineer Mike Zumot at (916) 227-4631.

Sincerely,

David A. Gutierrez, Acting Chief Division of Safety of Dams